
 

BILL SUMMARY 

1st Session of the 60th Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: HB 1751 

 Version:  CS 

 Request Number:  12944 

 Author: Rep. Kerbs 

 Date: 2/28/2025 

 Impact:                                                                        $0 

 

Research Analysis 

 

The committee substitute to HB 1751 makes numerous administrative changes at Service 

Oklahoma. The measure requires all notices to be given by first class mail. Service Oklahoma is 

to issue REAL ID Noncompliant Driver Licenses or REAL ID Noncompliant Identification 

Cards through December 31, 2025. Any REAL ID Noncompliant Driver License or REAL ID 

Noncompliant Identification Card issued through December 31, 2025, shall be valid through the 

expiration date printed on the face of the credential. Applications for an original REAL ID 

Noncompliant Driver License or Identification card will not be accepted beginning January 1, 

2026. Person's holding both an Oklahoma driver license and identification card must relinquish 

one at the first expiration of either credential. Allows to an emblem to be placed on the license 

indicating 100% disabled veteran. Clarifies hearing proceedings for revocations. The measure 

provides that Service Oklahoma is to take no action on a sworn report of a law enforcement 

officer not received by Service Oklahoma after the expiration of 180 days of the arrest of the 

person. The measure provides that information on applications for disabled placards is 

confidential. Allows Service Oklahoma to purchase vehicles. Clarifies the collection of blood or 

breath evidence. Allows for the revocation of certificates of title or registration under certain 

circumstances. Allows licensed operators to retain $3.56 for the annual renewal of each frac 

tank, construction machinery, rental trailer, commercial trailer or semitrailer registered. 

 

The measure repeals: 

 

Title 47, Section 6-110.2 relating to computerized finger imaging. 

 

Prepared By: Brad Wolgamott 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

The committee substitute to HB 1751 does not materially alter the prior fiscal impact statement. 

The measure is consistent with existing Service Oklahoma administrative practices. Therefore, 

the measure is not anticipated to have a direct fiscal impact on the state budget or appropriations. 

 

Prepared By: Zach Lein, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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